February 5, 2014
9:30 AM
Town Hall Board Room

Present:	Edwin K. Randig, Code Enforcement Officer
	Dean Baker, Planning Board Chairman
	Angela L. Sirianni-Lucey, Planning Board Secretary
	James E. Maher, Esq. Town of Harrietstown Attorney

Via Telephone:	Mark Schachner, Esq. 


Teleconference Regarding the Application Submittal of LS Marina, LLC:

LS Marina, LLC / Mike Damp
2210 Saranac Ave., Lake Placid, NY 12946

For a Site Plan Review Application at the former “Crescent Bay” Properties,
4899 NYS Route 3 and 498 Lake St in Saranac Lake, to revitalize, renovate, remove and replace parts of the existing marina.  Tax Map ID #’s 457.-3-10 and 457.-2-33.100


The call began at 9:30 AM. 

Chairman Baker began with his list of questions for Attorney Schachner.

Dean asked if it would be possible for the Planning Board to table the application until answers have been received in response to those applications submitted to all other State Agencies, i.e. the Adirondack Park Agency, Department of Environmental Conservation, Army Corp. of Engineers?  He believes that their jurisdiction and requirements will bear heavily on the Planning Board’s decision.

Mark said the short answer is “NO”.  He understands how that could be a preference, but they do not have the right to do that.

Dean asked if the Planning board can put a condition on a Permit, where the slips would only be allowed at such a length or turned in a certain direction so as to protect the view shed.

Mark said there is a way to do that, but he is not sure if it would be done in the form of a condition, or if the permit would just be issued for that specific size and location.

Dean asked if the Town has the right to ask for a performance bond.  Can we ask that certain parts of the project are completed by specific dates, etc.

Mark said that a financial security like a performance bond is usually held for something that is going to be turned over to the town, like water/sewer/a road.  If it is a completely private project, with no nexus with the Town, they have no legal right.

Mark said, back to question 2 regarding lesser docks or slips.  He said that if the majority of the board is feeling the same as Dean, they should wait and see how it plays out at the meeting.  Don’t tip your hats right off.

Dean thanked Mark.

Jim Maher asked if Mark has a copy of the Code and Site Plan Review Requirements.

Mark said that he does.

Jim said that as far as the meeting on 2/11/14, he doesn’t feel the Planning Board should jump right into Site Plan Review.

Mark agreed, and said that is the reason he got right back to him, Ed and Angela regarding the careful wording of the Meeting Notice.

Jim asked Mark about the 62 day time frame.

Mark said that generally applicants DO consent to the time frame, because in a situation where the board makes a hasty decision that usually ends up in a result the applicants do not prefer.

Mark went on to discuss specifics of the law.  He said the word “complete” should be inserted into our law regarding the time-frame,…”receipt of a complete application”, but said that would not affect this application.

Mark said that we could certainly begin SEQR review, with the Town as Lead Agency on Tuesday 2/11/14.

Ed said that will be fine.  He’s already sent out a cover letter along with SEQR Part I to the other possible Lead Agencies.

Mark said that Ed is ahead of the game, it should go out after Planning Board Resolution, but in this case it will not be a vulnerability since the Town will be most apt to take Lead Agency status.

Mark said the most important thing for Tuesday night is for the Planning Board to review the Site Plan Review Application and decide that it is complete.  If so, it would be completely appropriate to schedule a Public Hearing in March.  If it is only lacking a small submittal that could be taken care of in a timely fashion, it would still be appropriate to schedule for next Month, but if the Planning Board believes it to be significantly incomplete, then hold another meeting where the necessary additional information and or documentation can be provided before scheduling the Public Hearing.

Jim discussed having an escrow fund for legal fees.

Mark asked if the Town has language in their Code where that is mentioned.

Jim said yes and read the excerpt where it was referred to as “consulting fees”.

Mark said that is perfect.  Many people want legal fees to be reimbursed by the applicant.

Ed and Jim both feel this would be the proper thing to do.  Jim read another section, giving authority to the Town on this matter.  Ed said that he talked to Supervisor Bevilacqua about this yesterday.

Mark said that if they would like to do it, we can make the decision now.  He believes that $5,000 is a good amount to start with.

Ed, Jim, and Dean agreed.

Mark said he will move forward.

Jim asked if there should be any concerns about the Town’s lack of definition for Docks and Marina’s in the Local Code?  

Mark said that based on the fact that the Applicant did apply for Site Plan Review with full knowledge of the Application and the Local Code, and did not express any concern regarding the current definitions, I do not believe that will come into play.

Ed asked if anyone has anymore questions at this time.

There were none.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Everyone said thank you and goodbye.  Hang up 10:00 AM.


